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State Water Resources Control Board

January 24, 2017

[via email only]

Becky Hayat, Esq. Arthur Pugsley, Esq.
Natural Resources Defense Council, Inc. Melissa Kelly, Esq.

1314 Second Street Los Angeles Waterkeeper
Santa Monica, CA 90401 120 Broadway, Suite 105
bhayat@nrdc.org Santa Monica, CA 90401

arthur@lawaterkeeper.org
melissa@lawaterkeeper.org

Samuel Unger, Executive Officer

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality
Control Board

320 West 4th Street, Suite 200

Los Angeles, CA 90013

samuel.unger@waterboards.ca.gov

Dear Mmes. Hayat and Kelly and Messrs. Pugsley and Unger:

PETITIONS OF LOS ANGELES WATERKEEPER AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEFENSE
COUNCIL, INC., FOR REVIEW OF THE APPROVAL OF THE NORTH SANTA MONICA BAY
ENHANCED WATERSHED MANAGEMENT PROGRAM, IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE LOS
ANGELES COUNTY MUNICIPAL SEPARATE STORM SEWER SYSTEM PERMIT, ORDER
NO. R4-2012-0175 AS AMENDED BY STATE WATER BOARD ORDER WQ 2015-0075; BY
THE LOS ANGELES REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD: EXTENSION OF
TIME TO FILE PETITION RESPONSE

SWRCB/OCC FILES A-2477 AND A-2508

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) informed interested persons by
letter dated January 5, 2017, that the petition in the above matter was complete and that the
administrative record and responses to the petition were due within thirty (30) days. The State
Water Board received a letter dated January 18, 2017, from the Los Angeles Regional Water
Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board), requesting an extension to February 24, 2017,
to submit the Los Angeles Water Board’s response to the above petitions.

For the reasons stated in the Los Angeles Water Board’s letter, the request for the extension is
hereby granted with regard to all parties and interested persons. The new deadline for the Los
Angeles Water Board and interested persons to file a response to the petitions is Friday,
February 24, 2017, at 12:00 noon.
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Melissa Kelly, Esq., Arthur Pugsley, Esq.
Becky Hayat, Esq., Samuel Unger

The deadline for filing of the administrative record remains Monday, February 6, 2017, at 5:00
pm.

The State Water Board notes that the new deadline does not extend the 270-day time period in
which the State Water Board must review and act on the petition under California Code of
Regulations, title 23, section 2050.5, subdivision (b).

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (916) 322-3622 or
emel.wadhwani@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

= ,‘C»tcyaﬁ
EmeMani

Attorney llI

cc: See Next Page
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Melissa Kelly, Esq., Arthur Pugsley, Esq.
Becky Hayat, Esq., Samuel Unger

January 24, 2017

A-2508 Distribution List

[Via email only]

Deborah Smith, Assistant Executive Officer
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
deborah.smith@waterboards.ca.gov

Paula Rasmussen, Assistant Executive Officer
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
paula.rasmussen@waterboards.ca.gov

Renee Purdy, Chief
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
Renee.Purdy@waterboards.ca.gov

Ivar Ridgeway, Senior Environmental Scientist
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
Ivar.Ridgeway@waterboards.ca.gov

Deborah Brandes
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
Deborah.Brandes@waterboards.ca.gov

Jennifer L. Fordyce, Esq.

Office of Chief Counsel

State Water Resources Control Board
jennifer.fordyce@waterboards.ca.gov

Frances L. McChesney, Esq.

Office of Chief Counsel

State Water Resources Control Board
frances.mcchesney@waterboards.ca.qov

David P. Coupe, Esq.

San Francisco Bay Regional Water
Quality Control Board

david.coupe@waterboards.ca.gov

Lori T. Okun, Esq.

Office of Chief Counsel

State Water Resources Control Board
lori.okun@waterboards.ca.gov

Philip Wyels, Esq.

Office of Chief Counsel

State Water Resources Control Board
philip.wyels@waterboards.ca.gov

Ryan Mallory-Jones, Esq.

Office of Chief Counsel

State Water Resources Control Board
Ryan.Mallory-Jones@waterboard.ca.gov

David W. Smith, Chief
Permits Office

U.S. EPA, Region 9
smith.davidw@epa.gov

Jennifer Brown
City of Malibu
JBrown@malibucity.org

Christopher Wessel
Geosyntec
CWessel@Geosyntec.com

Rob DuBoux
City of Malibu
rduboux@malibucity.org

Reva Feldman
City of Malibu
rfeldman@malibucity.org

Angela George
County of Los Angeles
ageorge@dpw.lacounty.qgov

Armando D’Angelo
County of Los Angeles
adangelo@dpw.lacounty.gov

Giles Coon
County of Los Angeles
gcoon@dpw.lacounty.gov

Mark Pestrella
County of Los Angeles
mpestrella@dpw.lacounty.gov

Gary Hildebrand
Los Angeles County Flood Control District
ghildeb@dpw.lacounty.gov

Brandon Steets
Geosyntec
BSteets@Geosyntec.com
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